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Investing in our schools 
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
regional NSW. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a 
world class public education. 

Progress overview 
Early planning for a new primary school in Wilton Junction is now complete. It is anticipated 
the new primary school in Wilton Junction will include: 

• New permanent, fit-for-purpose classrooms and open spaces 
• Core facilities such as a new library, hall and a covered outdoor learning area (COLA)  
• New administration and staff areas 
• New support learning classrooms. 

The master plan has been developed providing a basic layout of the new school. Please note 
the scope is indicative and subject to change pending approvals and the next stages of design 
and planning.  

A Project Control Group (PCG) has been established and includes representatives from the 
NSW Department of Education, School Community Group (SCG) leadership, and design 
professionals. The purpose of the PCG is to assist in the development of the project’s scope of 
work to ensure that it aligns with the needs of the community now and into the future. 
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Map layout of proposed school 

 

Next steps 
Consultants and the design team will continue to work on the detailed planning in preparation 
for the upcoming delivery phases. This will involve consideration of education requirements, 
traffic and transport links and possible shared area opportunities.  

How can I get involved? 
We are committed to working together with our school communities and stakeholders to 
deliver the best learning facilities for students. We will continue to distribute regular project 
updates to keep the community informed of progress. A project webpage is available where 
you can find updates about this project. Simply scan the QR code (below) or visit 
http://edu.nsw.link/WiltonJunctionNPS. 

  

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
http://edu.nsw.link/WiltonJunctionNPS


 
 
Rebuilding Public Education     NSW Department of Education  

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au   

 
If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
NSW at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone during business hours on 1300 482 
651. 

Want to know more about how we build and upgrade schools?  
We design and deliver schools to suit the individual needs of the local school community. As a 
result, no two schools are exactly the same. What remains consistent is school infrastructure 
that empowers teachers to prepare students with the skills and capabilities they need to 
thrive in a rapidly changing and interconnected world.  

Take a look at some of the upgrades we have delivered and see how these varied spaces 
support teaching and learning. Simply scan the QR code (below), or visit 
edu.nsw.link/SchoolShowcase.   
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